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June Birthdays 
Happy birthday to the following Valley members in June:  Judy Cecil, Kathy Mattox, Gary Phillips, 
Shawn Hawkins, Jim Morse, Grayson Miller, Garrett Shaw, and Sue Strunk.  
 
June Meeting  
There will not be a regular club meeting in June.  The June picnic meeting will be at Becky Dixon’s 
house on June 11 at 6:30pm.  Her address is:  4693 East 500 South Franklin, IN 46131.  If you plan 
on attending, please RSVP by June 9.  You can text or call Becky at 317-313-3672.  We will enjoy a 
pitch in dinner, and have a short meeting.  Valley will provide the meat, drinks, and tableware. 
Members are asked to bring a side or dessert to share.  
 
June Show  
The next open show is June 9!  If you are not using your stall, please let Barb West know as soon as 
possible!  She is getting calls for stalls, so she needs to know how many are available.  Don’t forget 
that the July open show is technically June 30.  Just an FYI, the fairboard has raised campground 
fees.  If you park on the south side of the road or behind the barn it is 1 fee, if you park in the actual 
campground, the fee is higher, and you will pay that to the campgrounds host, instead of putting it on 
your open check.  We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause, however, it was not our 
choice.  
 
Working Hours 
Not showing soon?  Call Barb West to schedule a time to work!  Please don’t just show up that day 
and expect us to have a job for you!  Don’t forget, you need to work your required hours before the 
end of the year to be eligible for year-end awards.  Remember, you are recommended to work at 
least a 3 hour shift at a time.  Any members working over their required hours will be eligible for 
incentive awards at the year-end banquet.   Please consider working when you can.  
 
Stalls 
Remember, your stall reservation only counts for the open shows.  Reservations for stalls for the intro 
show and anniversary show is a separate form that must be turned in ahead of time with payment. 
Stalls need to be cancelled as far in advance as possible—as soon as you know please call Barb so 
she knows how many stalls she has available to reserve for non-members. 
 
Other Valley Happenings 
Thank you to everyone who worked at the Tack Room show.  The weekend was a big success, and 
we couldn’t have done it without everyone’s help! 
 



Do you have any news (weddings, special anniversaries, illnesses, passings, etc.) that you would like 
posted in “Other Valley Happenings”?  If so, please email Stephanie Dunn at 
stephaniejane97@hotmail.com​, ​or call 317-313-1445. 
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